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CHURCH SERVICES beginning Sunday 17th October 2021. 

Parish Church
Sunday 17th October Mass 


                     10.00 hours


Sunday 17th October Mass 


                     11.30 hours
                    


Monday 18th October Eucharistic Service                               09.30 hours



Monday 18th Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament                  15-17.00 hours


Wednesday 20th October Eucharistic Service
                      09.20 hours


Friday 22ndt October Mass                                                        19.00 hours

                              Saturday 23rd October Baptism


       16.00 hours 
Saturday 23rd October Vigil Mass 

                      18.00 hours
Masses celebrated at the Parish Church continue to be available on webcam and 108fm.     
Deaths and anniversaries: Elizabeth Walsh, Kilmurray (6pm Mass); Kathleen Stapleton, Legan (10am Mass); Josie Beck, 28 Dangan Tce (11.30am Mass); Dixie Doyle, Carrickmourne; James Kelly, Butlerstown & Grennan; Vincent Walsh, Powerswood (7pm Mass Friday); May they and all our dead rest in peace.
Anniversary Masses next weekend: Billy & Mary Hogan, Newtown Tce (6pm Mass); Mick Conlan (11.30am Mass). 

St. Joseph’s Young Priests Society will hold Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament on Thursday 21st beginning at 6.30pm and ending with Rosary at 7.30pm for Vocations to Priesthood and Religious Life. All welcome, please join with us.

Re-opening Ireland: Thank you for your efforts to play your part in re-opening Ireland.           
Meanwhile, we remember that we still need to observe social distancing inside and outside our Churches. Facemasks must be worn at all Masses and ceremonies. Please use the hand sanitizer as you enter the Church. For Communion in the Parish Church, please continue to observe the one-way system – up the centre aisle and down the sides, beginning with those in the centre aisle. Communion is given in the hand only. And please take your copy of the Mass leaflet home.
COVID-19 Support Line for Older People:  ALONE manage a national support line and additional supports for older people who have concerns or are facing difficulties relating to COVID-19 (Coronavirus). Professional staff are available to answer queries and give advice and reassurance. The support line is open seven days a week, 8am - 8pm, by calling 0818 222 024.

St. John of God Sisters celebrate their founding in 1871, so they are 150 years in existance. A number of Sisters, led by Sister Visitation Clancy, from Ballyragget Parish, responded to the invitation of Bishop Furlong, the Bishop of Ferns at that time to form a Congregation to look after the sick in Wexford. They chose Saint John of God as their patron, as he was known for his care of people who were ill. The Sisters came to Thomastown in 1888, at the invitation of Bishop Brownrigg. He was a Wexford priest and knew of the service that the Sisters provided since they began in Wexford, less than twenty years previously. So we offer our congratulations and gratitude to the many Sisters who have served in this area since 1888, and best wishes to the Sisters of St. John of God who continue to live and serve among us. 
Synodal Process in the Local and Universal Church 

In these days, the Catholic Church throughout the world and in Ireland is beginning a series of conversations about what God wants of his people at this time. These conversations are often referred to as a Synodal Process. ‘Synodal’ comes from a Greek word which means ‘walking together’. 

On Sunday 17th October we mark the opening of this Synodal Process entitled ‘For a synodal Church: communion, participation and mission’. This Synodal Process coincides with the start of the two-year Synodal Pathway for the Catholic Church in Ireland which will lead, in time, to a National Synodal Assembly in Ireland. 

We pray that the next two years will be a time of prayer, listening and discernment, involving a consultative conversation. This will allow all people – both within the Church and in society at large, to share their insights into the Catholic Church in Ireland – past, present and future – so that we can prepare for a National Synodal Assembly in the coming years. 

See www.catholicbishops.ie/synod to learn more about the Synodal Pathway for the Catholic Church in Ireland.

See www.synod.va to learn more about the worldwide Synod. 

Prayer

We stand before You, Holy Spirit, as we gather together in your name.

With You alone to guide us, make Yourself at home in our hearts;

Teach us the way we must go and how we are to pursue it. 

We are weak and sinful; do not let us promote disorder.

Do not let ignorance lead us down the wrong path nor partiality influence our actions.

Let us find in You our unity so that we may journey together to eternal life

And not stray from the way of truth and what is right.

All this we ask of You who are working in every place and time. Amen. 
